
- SAMPLE LETTER OF SUPPORT-
(please use your organization’s letterhead)
March 26, 2013
The Honorable Alex Padilla

Senator, Senate District 20

Chair, Senate Committee on 

Energy, Utilities and Communications

State Capitol, Room 4038

Sacramento, CA  95814
Dear Senator Padilla and Senate Committee Members on Energy, Utilities and Communications:
On behalf of [Insert your org name], we are writing to express support for SB 740 (Padilla), to modify eligibility requirements and add funding to the California Advanced Services Fund (CASF), scheduled for a hearing on April 16th before the Senate Committee on Energy, Utilities and Communications.  SB 740 would provide the needed flexibility to help the state achieve its broadband objectives and the goal of reaching 98% broadband deployment and 80% adoption for California by 2015 [goals acknowledged by the California Broadband Council (CBC), California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), and California Emerging Technology Fund (CETF)].
[Insert information about your org (& Regional Consortia if applicable)]
There is a critical need for flexibility in expanding broadband infrastructure both in the state and our region to enable more providers and other key regional leaders to deploy and provide connectivity for hard-to-reach communities in California.  SB 740 will help our communities expand broadband infrastructure by:
· Modifying CASF eligibility requirements – Expanding eligibility for CASF infrastructure grants to entities that are not telephone corporations – such as commercial and nonprofit organizations, utilities, government agencies, tribal entities, and Wireless Internet Service Providers (WISPs) – entities that are uniquely suited to provide broadband access in the last remaining unserved areas and have expressed interest in providing broadband with unique plans, would help ensure that all Californians are connected.  Smaller providers such as sole-proprietor local WISPs are critical components to the rural last mile and would be able to extend broadband service into the most rural and remote unserved areas.  Collaboratives such as the fourteen CASF funded Regional Consortia, have been exploring alternative strategies and solutions for providing Internet access in rural areas, such as municipally-owned fiber networks and broadband utility co-ops.  
· Adding an additional $100 million to CASF – The current demand on CASF is greater than the amount of available funding.  The February 1, 2013 CASF deadline generated applications totaling more than $200 million, for the remaining $225 million available in CASF funding – including two substantial “middle mile” projects requesting over $130 million.  If these projects receive grants, very little funding would remain for the additional “last mile” projects by WISPs and other entities to connect the estimated 225,000 households that still lack high-speed Internet access.
SB 740 will help facilitate critical broadband innovation and investment in the remaining unserved and underserved regions in California.  Broadband infrastructure spurs economic development and improves public safety, education, healthcare, and more.  Please do not hesitate to contact me at should you need additional information or have any questions.  Thank you in advance for your consideration of my support.
Sincerely,

Name of Executive Director
Cc:
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Senator Fran Pavley 
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Senator Roderick D. Wright


